
  

 

Century National Bank 

Dear Academic Fund, 

     Thank you for funding the COSI program so we could learn more about planets at Falls. My favorite 

part was when they told us all about the plants. 

     Your friend,  Regan Davis (Falls Elementary) 
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Contributors from August 2015 through July 2016 

Memorials 

F.T. & Nanina Brackman 

Century National Bank 

Beth Curtis 

Franklin Printing Company 

Rob & Janelle Guentter 

Dr. William R. Harbron 

Hopewell First Grade Team 

Hopewell Elementary Staff & Students 

Diane Jones 

Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan T. Kappes, Bluffton, SC 

Tim & Cindy Linn 

Joe & Sara Murphy 

Mr. Homer Burt 
Lolita Burt, Wilmore, KY 
 
Mr. Don Collins 
Jacqueline Collins 
 
Mrs. Patricia Dierkes 
Ty J. Dierkes & Family 
 
John P. “Jack” Feerick, M.D. 
Victory & Kristy Szemetylo 
 
Carol M. Hansel 
Carl Hansel 
 
Vicki Lawyer 
Molly Tharp 

 

Mr. Ryan Longstreth 
Pat & Dink Heinzman 
 
Mrs. Vernon (Charlene) Miracle 
Molly Tharp 
 
Mr. Chuckie Murrey 
Chuck & Cheryl Murrey 
 
Amber (Bates) Murvine 
Molly Tharp 
Wendell & Ruth Ware 

Cassandra Ridenour 

Kim Smith 

Szemetylo Family Donor Advised Fund 
through the Muskingum Community Foundation 

West Muskingum Lions Club 

Marvin & Barbara Wourms, Dublin, OH 

Liz Burrier 
Mr. & Mrs. Clair Muscaro, Gahanna 

Sharon Smith 
 
Karen Helmbrecht Dickson 

Janice Helmbrecht 
 
Clint Helmbrecht 
Janice Helmbrecht 

Academic Fund Executive Committee: 
Nancy Barker, Deb Bennett, Elizabeth Burrier, M. Dean Cole (Emeritus Trustee), Ty J. Dierkes, 

Susan Earich, Valerie Gutridge, Lisa Hammer, Dr. William R. Harbron, Penny Higgins, 

Brad Mawhorr, John Pattison, Dr. Doug Ramsay (Emeritus Trustee), Sally Ruggles, Jenny Snode 

Kristy Szemetylo, Molly Tharp, Blair Tom, Jeanne Weingarth and Jada Zimmerman. 

Honorees 

Mr. Ray Omen 
Tommy & Debbie Georgiades 
Sharon Smith 
 
Mr. John Pennington 
Sharon Smith 
 
Mr. Carl E. Shuey 
Gail Swingle 
Victory & Kristy Szemetylo 
 
Mr. Wayne Tharp 
Molly Tharp 
 
Mr. Nicholas “Nick” Tilton 
David & Mary Ellen Boyer 
 
Stanley & Doris Welsh 
Russ & Marie Bolin 
 
Vickie J. Williams 
Brad & Keela Barker & Family 
 
Rea Wise 
Phyllis M. Althouse 
Tim & Betty Fisher & Family 
Mary A. Lemmon 
 
 
 
 

Mr. Jacob William Baker 
Mallory & Clint Hughes, Columbus 
Lexa Freshly 
Hannah C. Hughes 
 
Mary Rita Bauer 
Ron & Mary Ann Bucci 
Susan Earich 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
Carlye Farmer 
Lois Havens 
Dale & Judy Hooper, Duncan Falls 
Anna Marie Katt 
Mike & Stephanie Kline 
Mrs. M.B. O’Reilly, Canton 
Molly Tharp 
Wendell & Ruth Ware 
John & Geri Wolf, Mesa, AZ 
Dr. Victor & Kristy Szemetylo 
 
Mrs. Dorothy “Janie” Dodge Billingsley 

Molly Tharp 
 
Kenneth & Bula Bolin 
Russ & Marie Bolin 
Ty J. Dierkes & Family 
 
Mr. Jim Burrier 
Liz Burrier 
Mr. & Mrs. Clair Muscaro, Gahanna 

 

Bailey & Kyle Lones 
Mike & Lori Lones 
 
Dee Ann Mell 
Joey Mobley 
Michelle Scott 
Barbara White 
Kara Stillberger 

Joey Mobley 
Zanesville Daybreak Rotary 
 
John Pattison 
Fred & Karen Steinbrecher 
 
West M Staff 
Jim & Dayle Zechiel 
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Academic Opportunities During the 2015-16 School Year 

  AMOUNT FUNDED  PROJECT DESCRIPTION          BUILDING             # OF STUDENTS    
 $900   COSI on Wheels    Falls      350 
 $105.25  National Theater for Education & Arts  WMHS         6 
 $487.21  First Grade Zoo Trip    Falls        87 
           $416.46  Science Research Columbus Zoo  Hopewell                 38 
 $234   Increase Matthews/Stone Academy           Hopewell       45 

 $376.42  Field Trip to Dawes    Hopewell       54 
 $1,000   State Farm Field Trip             WMHS        53 
 $1,400   FBLA State Competition    WMHS        38 
 $1,500   Little Shop of Horrors Musical (700 add’l public) WMHS        70 
 $250   National Honor Society    WMHS        22 
 $4,000   Eighth Grade Washington, D.C. Trip  WMMS        86 
 $495   The GOOD Program    WMMS      131 

 $196.61  Zanesville Historical Tour   Falls        72 
 $210.46  Physical Geology Field Trip   WMHS        20 
 $600   Global Scholars Diploma Program  WMHS        30 

 $1,000   Advance Placement Tests (135 exams)  WMHS        82 
 $183   State House Field Trip             Falls        80 
 

 $   $13,354.41                           TOTALS FOR 2015-2016                                    1,264 

July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 

Jennifer D. Snode, Treasurer 

 

BEGINNING BALANCE                        $371,736.16 

GRANTS AWARDED              11,073.58 

ACCOUNT MANAGEMENT FEES                 2,564.27 

ANNUAL REPORT PRINTING                            1,286.01 

ANNUAL REPORT POSTAGE     608.04 

ANNUAL STATE FILINGFEE     100.00 

CONTRIBUTIONS RECEIVED              8,739.09 

ENDING BALANCE          $375,314.20 

Treasurer’s Report  

Dear Academic Fund, 
    Thank you for helping with the zoo field trip. I 
saw my animal. It was a tiger. 
Love Daylee Foster (Hopewell Elementary) 

Dear Academic Fund, 
    Thank you for helping us go to the zoo. I learned about 
polar bears. They were cute. 
From Kaydence Norman  (Falls Elementary) 
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Students Send Thank You Notes Expressing 

Dear Academic Fund, 
    Thank you for giving money for the COSI 
assembly. I learned was Jupiter is the largest 
planet of all. I liked the center where I got to 
spin a bike tire. You are awesome. 
From Caitlyn Snode  (Falls Elementary) 

Dear Academic Fund, 
    Thank you for helping us go to the zoo. I 
learned about bears. They can run fast. 
Sincerely,  Aubri Gibson (Falls Elementary) 

Dear Academic Fund, 
    Thank you for our trip to Dawes. We had fun and I learned about plants 
and insects. 
Thank you, Kyleigh Short (Falls Elementary) 

Dear Academic Fund, 
    Thank you for our trip to Dawes. We had fun 
and I learned so  much. I learned that red birds 
are called cardinals. 
Thank you, Shaelyn Watiker (Falls Elementary) 

Dear Academic Fund, 
    Thank you for sponsoring the GOOD Program. It provided us a great time with 
Ron Derry. We got to see what life would be like if we were blind. Ron taught us to 
be the best person we can be and to try to make a difference in the world. 
     He had us listen to a very inspirational song, “Side by Side, Heart to Heart”. We 
can finish anything we start. You helped change our lives. 
Thanks again, Jade Drabik (WMMS) 

Dear Academic Fund, 
    Thank you for sponsoring the GOOD Program. You motivating kids is just what 
America needs. I learned from this program that life goes on and you don’t have 
enough time in the world to be unhappy, but you have all the time in the world to 
go out and make the world a better place. 
     Thank you for all your hard work it made me feel that I should do way more with 
my life. 
Yours truly, Mariska McCune (WMMS) 
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Dear Academic Fund, 

     Thank you for the money to go to the Stone Academy, 

Dr. Increase Mathews House, and the library. My favorite 

part was when I saw the real Dr. Increase Mathews. 

     I could not believe my eyes. It was was like I imagined. 

     Sincerely,  Dyna Watiker (Falls Elementary) 

Dear Academic Fund, 

     Thank you for the money to go to the Stone Acade-

my, Dr. Increase Mathews House, and the library. My 

favorite part was the wedding dress. Thank you so much. 

     Sincerely,  Chloe Lorey (Falls Elementary) 

Dear Academic Fund, 

     Thank you for sending us to the Columbus Zoo. I had a 

lot of fun. I saw a baby Arctic Fox. It has a small round 

body with thick fur and a cute fluffy tail. 

     Everything about the Arctic Fox helps it survive its cold 

habitat. Even the bottom of its paws have hair to give the 

fox good traction as it races across icy ground. 

     Your friend,  Melody Blodgett (Hopewell Elementary) 
Dear Academic Fund, 

     Thank you for our trip to Dawes. We had 

fun and learned so much. 

     I learned that bats live in a bat house. 

Sincerely, Kaycie Cox (Hopewell Elementary) 

Their Appreciation to the Academic Fund 
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Contributors Since 2013 

Memorials 

John & Elisabeth Baker 

Craig & Jody Ballas 

F.T. & Nanina Brackman 

Ruth Bugglin 

Thomas E. Ceplice 

Andrew & Elizabeth Chernick 

Diane Davis & WM Surveyed Staff 

Diane M. DeCenso 

Falls Elementary Jeans Day 

Falls Elementary Staff 

Mr. Brad A. Ault 
Deborah Georgiades 
 
Ms. Deborah (Debbie) Bagent 
Lolita Burt 
 
Mr. Jacob William Baker 
Lexa Freshly 
 
 
Mrs. Dorothy “Janie” Dodge Billingsley 
Dr. Mathew Higgins 
John & Diane Marks 
Cheryl Schmidt 
Bob Dodson & Molly Tharp 
Wendell & Ruth Ware 
 
Mr. Jeff Bishop 
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Bishop 
 
Mr. Kenneth Bishop, Sr. 
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Bishop 
 
Mr. James Blatt 
Craig & Teri Baldwin 
 
Kenneth & Bula Bolin 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes & Family 
Russ & Marie Bolin 
 
Mr. Jim Burrier 
Liz Burrier 
Mr. & Mrs. Clair Muscaro, Gahanna, OH 
 
Mr. Homer Burt 
Lolita Burt 
 
Bonita Joan Cover 
Nancy Barker 
Todd & Kristi Bickle 
Joanne Brown 
Century National Bank 
Frank & Amy Dosch 
Joe & Susan Gormley 
Betty Hecker 
David & Penny Higgins 
Jan Jenkins 
Ray & Jane Marple 
Dr. & Mrs. Carl Minning, Jr. 
Bill & Carol Murphy 
Jim Peadon/Mary Cronin & Family 
Jo Ann Peadon 
Lois Porter 
Dick Powell, Henderson, NV 

Franklin Printing Company 

Rob & Janelle Guentter 

Dr. William Harbron 

Hopewell Elementary Students & Staff 

Diane Jones 

Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan T. Kappes, Bluff-

ton, SC 

Tim & Cindy Linn 

Mandarin Chinese Club 

Keith J. Patti & Susan J. Haas 

Jim & Bobbe Poe 

Bonita Joan Cover (con’t) 
Don & Kelly Riley 
James & Kelley Settles 
Susan Short 
Jim & Dedi Spargrove 
Fred & Karen Steinbrecher 
Gail Swingle 
Ruth & Wendell Ware 
Western Heights Neighbors 
 
Mr. Donald Lee Collins 
Jackie Collins 
Scott & Mary Ann Collins 
Michael & Lou Ann Collins Maxwell 
Autumn Collins Wilden 
 
Dr. Martin Curtis 
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph McElhaney 
 
Mr. Robert Derry 
Carol Derry 
 
Mrs. Robert (Carol) Derry 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
 
Mrs. Patricia E. Dierkes 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes & Family 
 
Mr. Ray Dunlap 
Phil & Rosalyn Headington 
Tommy & Deborah Georgiades 
 
Mr. James Ferguson 
Carol Baker 
David & Penny Higgins 
 
Mr. James Feerick 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes & Family 
 
Mrs. Marty (Becky) Fountain 
Vivian R. Harrier 
 
Dr. Elmer “Bud” Gookins 
Wendell & Ruth Ware 
 
Mr. Ben Harrier 
Vivian R. Harrier 
 
 
 
 

Mrs. David Roberta E. “Bobbie” Howard 
Ellen Adornetto 
Sandy & Dan Backus 
Teresa Kaye Bagent 
Craig & Jody Ballas 
Nancy Barker 
Donelle Bookless 
Joanne Brown 
Milford & Joyce Clary, Londonderry, OH 
Karen & Terry Curtin 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
Iris Dixon & Family, Waverly, OH 
Falls Elementary Home & School League 
Falls Elementary Staff 
Daniel & Deb Finck, Lancaster, OH 
Deborah Georgiades 
Dr. William R. Harbron 
Betty Hecker 
David & Penny Higgins 
Kris Hoke 
Hopewell Elementary Staff 
Bob & Gayle Howard 
Chad & Ann Howard & Family 
David Howard 
Mr. and Mrs. Thurman Howard 
Jan Jenkins 
Diane Jones 
Mary & Jim Longshore 
Rev. Ralph Manion, Ray, OH 
Roberta & Rita Merry, Kirkersville, OH 
Ronald & Mary Merry, Pickerington, OH 
John & Connie Pattison 
Ray & Sue Peyton 
Tina S. Ratcliff,  Dayton, OH 
Floyd & Barbara Reed 
Kathy Robbins 
Michelle Rooney 
Dave & Judy Ross 
Dr. Tom & Sally Ruggles 
James & C. Amber Salyers 
Luanne Shull 
Sharon Smith 
James & Willanna Swinehart 
Gail Swingle 
Molly Tharp 
Ruth & Wendell Ware 
Don & Gloria Winland 
West Muskingum Education Association 
Linda & Joe Yates & Family, Ray, OH 
 

Dr. Tom & Sally Ruggles 

Kim Smith 

Sharon Smith 

Jennifer Snode 

Szemetylo Family Fund through the 

Muskingum Community Foundation 

Tom’s Print Shop 

West Muskingum Lions Club 

WMMS 8th Grade Hat Day 

Marvin Wourms, Dublin 
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Honorees 

Memorials 
Contributors Since 2013 

Liz Burrier 
Mr. & Mrs. Clair Muscaro, Gahanna, OH 
Sharon Smith 
 
Lolita Burt 
Dave & Penny Higgins 
 
Karen Helmbrecht Dickson 
Janice Helmbrecht 
 
Good Luck WM Staff & Custodians 
Peter Pikus, Perry, OH 
 
Denise Laughlin Hamric 
Sam & Lois Laughlin 
 
Clint Helmbrecht 
Janice Helmbrecht 
 
Amy Kennedy 
Peg Earhart 
 

Mrs. Don (Amy) Hupp 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes & Family 
 
Mr. Mike Kilper 
Mrs. Betty Kilper 
 
Mr. James Imes 
Dr. Victor & Kristy Szemetylo 
 
Mr. Ryan Longstreth 
Drake and Kinley Dodson 
Deborah Georgiades 
 
Mrs. Whiten (Alice) Mauk 
Wendell & Ruth Ware 
 
Kenneth & Virginia McCoy 
Molly Tharp 
 
Bev McLoughlin 
Shannon Riley Agin & The Riley Family 
 
Mrs. John (Debra) Melsheimer 
David & Mary Ellen Boyer 
 
Mrs. Vernon (Charlene) Miracle 
Bernie & Betty Baldwin & Family 
Craig & Teri Baldwin 
Century National Bank 
Nancy Barker 
Charlene M. Beach 
Jim & Linda Berry, Lancaster, OH 
Al & Linda Christopher 
Vicki L. Clark 
James & Sharon Clegg 
Helen M. “Becky” Coulter 
Kenneth C. Coulter & Family 
John & Beverly Dick 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes & Family 
Janet Dillon 
John Patrick Dinan, Columbus, OH 
Barbara Dunmead 
Robert C. England, O.D. 
Roger & Carol Fitz 
Gerald & Nancy E. Fisher 
Scott Griffith & Kedalay 
Dr. William Harbron 
Vicki Harra 
Richard Powell, Henderson, NV 
David & Penelope Higgins 
Nancy Huffman 
Mrs. Merle J. Huntsman 
Patricia Jameson 
Mike & Lisa King & Family 
Charles & Lila Kinney 
Wilma Kreager 
Diana Kuhn 
Ladies Auxiliary VFW #1058 
Lepi Enterprises, Inc. 
Jim & Bobbi Lepi 
Whiten & Alice Mauk 
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph McElhaney 
Celia Miller 
Barbara Moon 
Bob & Karen Moon 
John, Connie, John Jr., Jeff Pattison, Heather Brown 

Dennis Porter 
Loraine Porter 
Thomas & Madeline Porter 

Gregg Laughlin 
Sam & Lois Laughlin 
 
Bailey & Kyle Lones 
Mike & Lori Lones 
 
Dr. James Mackall 
Dr. Victor & Kristy Szemetylo 
 
Dr. Joseph McElhaney 
Fred & Karen Steinbrecher 
 
Sharon Smith 
Mike & Amy Whitson 
 
Bonnie Vinsel 
Robert & Susan Rider 
 
Jeff & Lisa Wilson, Alayna, Ian & Evan 
Susan A. Short 

Mrs. Vernon (Charlene) Miracle (con’t) 
Alan & Barbara Ranck 
Dr. Douglas Ramsay 
Dr. Tom & Sally Ruggles 
Christine Shaw 
Bev Smith 
Terry & Kim Smith 
Tim & Rocky Smith 
Ronald Downing, O.D. 
James & Willanna Swinehart 
Molly Tharp 
Warren & Shirley Van Wye 
Wendell & Ruth Ware 
Mike & Jeanne Weingarth 
Harry & JoAnn West & Family 
Zane Court #36 Order of Amaranth 
 
Mr. Bill Phillips 
Fred & Karen Steinbrecher 
 
Mr. Dennis E. Roehrig 
John & Connie Pattison 
Don & Kelly Riley 
 
Mrs. Charles (Laura Probasco) Schiele 
Don & Kelly Riley 
 
Mrs. Dave (Linda) Shields 
Lois Porter 
 
Mr. C. Roger Short 
Don & Gerrie Davis 
Paul & Jeri Swingle 
Dawn & Jan 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
David & Penny Higgins 
Jeff & Jo Ellen Iden 
Park National Bank-Human Resources, Newark 

Molly Tharp 
Jeanne Weingarth 
Earl & Virginia Wildermuth 
 
Mr. Wendell Smitley 
Dr. Victor & Kristy Szemetylo 
 
 

Mr. Harold Steele 
Harry & Marilyn Carson, Naples, FL 
Jeff & Jane Cox, Newark, OH 
Thelma McCurdy, Heath, OH 
Alan & Barbara Ranck 
Cheryl Schmidt 
Susan A. Short 
Clyde Snider 
Molly Tharp 
Ron & Karen Turdo, Eastbrock, ME 
Wendell & Ruth Ware 
David & Geraldine Zylinsky 
 
Mr. Timothy Swinehart 
James & Willanna Swinehart 
 
Mr. Wayne Tharp 
Molly Tharp 
 
Mr. Nicholas “Nick” Tilton 
Gail Swingle 
 
Mr. Wayne Trimmer 
Falls Elementary Staff 
Wendell & Ruth Ware 
 
Stanley & Doris Welsh 
Russ & Marie Bolin 
 
Vickie J. Williams 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
Dr. William R. Harbron 
McMillen Tire Service, Inc. 
Russell & Margaret Nelson 
Sally Ruggles 
Maryanne Sawczuk 
Gail Swingle 
Molly Tharp 
Wendell & Ruth Ware 
Betty Wiechert 
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Academic Fund Contribution Form 
 

Enclosed is my contribution in the amount of $ ___________________ 

Contributor Name _________________________________________________________ 

Address _______________________________________________City, State, Zip ________________________ 

 
CIRCLE ONE:       In Memory of    In Honor of    Name _______________________________________________ 
 

Send acknowledgement to:     (amount will be omitted) 

 

Name ________________________________________________  

 

Address ______________________________________________ 

 

City, State, Zip _________________________________________ 

 

Non-Profit Organization 

U.S. Postage 

PAID 

Zanesville, OH 

Permit No. 394 

West Muskingum Schools 
4880 West Pike 
Zanesville, OH  43701 

Thanks to You…. 
     The West Muskingum Schools Academic Fund has supported hundreds of educational programs for thousands of 
students. Through the many generous donations, the Academic Fund has provided $256,010 in financial support for 

110,646 students. 

     Created in 1982 by a group of concerned parents, educators, friends and community members, the Academic Fund  
continues to operate as a separate non-profit foundation with its principle monies forever remaining on deposit. The   
interest earned from that principle is spent each year to partially or fully fund enriching academic opportunities for the   
students of West Muskingum. 

     The West Muskingum Academic Fund sincerely appreciates the continued support from its donors. As an additional 
gifting option, donors can choose to gift stocks or other assets (such as life insurance or estate bequests), directly to the 
fund in lieu of cash donations. For more information regarding this and other planned gifting opportunities, please     
contact your financial advisor. 

If you would like to see the annual report in full color, visit the district’s website 

at www.westmschools.org. Click Our District and select the Academic Fund. 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

Make checks payable to: 
West Muskingum Schools Academic Fund 

 
Mail to: 

4880 West Pike, Zanesville, OH  43701 
 

Questions about the Academic Fund: 
Call 455-4052 


